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VICTORIA POLICE

Office of the Deputy Commissioner Capability
Level 10, Tower 1

Victoria Police Centre

637 Flinders Street, Docklands

Robert Redlich QC
Commissioner

Independent Broad-Based
Anti-Corruption Commission
GPO Box 24234

Melbourne VIC 2001

Dear Commissioner,

In September 2016, IBAC published the Audit of Victoria Police complaints handling systems at
regional level report (IBAC Audit Report) which determined how effectively Victoria Police is dealing
with complaints made about its officers.

The project found that Victoria Police has a well-established complaints handling system, however,
there are areas in which the timeliness, accountability and accessibility of its complaint handling
process could be improved.

In answer to the IBAC Audit Report, Victoria Police has implemented and amended a number of
procedures and systems. A response was provided to IBAC in both April and December 2017
regarding the completion of recommendations 1, 3, 4, 5, 7 and 9. These responses were accepted
by IBAC and subsequently published on IBAC’s website.

I am pleased to provide a full response to the IBAC detailing Victoria Police actions and outcomes of
all (9) nine recommendations including the outstanding recommendation 2, 6 and 8.

Regards

(i

Kevin Casey
\
Acting Deputy Commissioner, Capability, Victoria Police
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